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ELECTRICAL CODE 
 
Department: Licensing and Regulatory Affairs 
Agency: Bureau of Construction Codes 
Rule Set No.: 2013-111-LR 
 
Complete to: 06/30/15 
 
BACKGROUND & SUMMARY OF PROPOSED RULES SUBMITTED TO JCAR 
 
2013-111-LR would amend and rescind rules to adopt, by reference, the 2014 National Electrical 
Code, with specified exceptions and amendments, and specified 2013 National Fire Protection 
Association standards, while codifying current administrative practiced and raising prices for copies 
of the code and standards. Additionally, the proposed rules would authorize registered building 
inspectors, under specified conditions, to inspect and approve concrete enclosed electrodes; currently 
only electrical inspectors are so authorized. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT OF PROPOSED RULES 
 
The rules amended and rescinded by 2013-111-LR would not have a significant fiscal impact on the 
state or local units of government; however, there could be a nominal fiscal impact to the extent that 
installation of concrete enclosed electrodes would only necessitate inspection by building inspectors, 
rather than both building and electrical inspectors.  
 
 
         Fiscal Analyst: Paul B.A. Holland 


